
11 INT. OFFICE DAY

AMY
Dr Connors 

AARON
Hi, hi. Hey.

AMY
Hi. Amy Townsend.

AARON
Aaron Connor.

AMY
Nice to meet you.

AARON
Great to meet you.

AMY
Yeah, thank you so much for letting 
me come in.

AARON
No worries.

AMY
Um... So

AARON
How does this work?

AMY
Today's really just to go over 
schedules if that's cool?

AARON
Yeah, that's great... Ah I have 
never been interviewed for a 
magazine.

Amy notices a poster on the wall.
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AMY
Tall.

AARON
Yeah, I know right? Do you know who 
that is?

AMY
The basket ball player.

AARON
He's Lebron James. He's kinda like 
the basket ball player. 

AMY
Oh yeah! I think I saw one of his 
soda commercials.

AARON
Yeah. Do you follow sports?

AMY
Oh my God. Sports. I love them.

AARON
Who are your favourite teams?

AMY
The uh... I like smaller teams, 
like not the... Not the big 
leagues. I like.. The like Long 
Island Mediums. The Acorn Pine 
Cones. The Fire Island Penguins. I 
like the Cincinatti Thunder 
Wizards.

AARON
You can stop.

AMY
The Orlando Blooms.

AARON
You can stop. You don't follow 
sports.
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AMY
I'm sorry. I don't... I don't know 
anything about sports. 

AARON
You know what, that's okay though. 
Don't be embarrassed. 

AMY
I'm sorry.

AARON
No, no. Don't be embarrassed 
because I didn't actually follow 
sports until I got this job. 

AMY
Really? 

AARON
Yeah.

AMY
Oh my God, you have no idea what a 
huge relief that is. I, I, I was 
assigned this. This is not even my 
pitch.

AARON
Right, so you're doing the article 
on me. 

AMY
Mhmm.

AARON
Awesome.

AMY
I think they're kind of weird... 
Just strange. Grown men wearing 
jersey's with another man's name on 
it. Like, are you in jail? Are you 
his bitch. It is just-
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AARON
Right. Kinda like that one?

AMY
That's different. Cause it's in a 
frame.

AARON
I think sports brings people 
together. You know it kinda forms a 
community. 

AMY
That's what I'm saying.

AARON
Right. Yeah obviously. And I'll 
tell you another thing that is 
great about this job. I get to work 
with Athletes, which means on..

AMY
Black people

AARON
Injuries. What did you just say? 
Did you say black people?

AMY
No.

AARON
Did you have a problem with Black 
people.

AMY
No! I love black people. I prefer 
black people.

AARON
Do you have black friends?

AMY
Endless black friends.
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AARON
Can you show me pictures of your 
black friends on your phone?

AMY
You want to see pictures on my 
phone of my black friends. 

AARON
Amy, you gotta have a lot of them.

AMY
I have so many. I'm just deciding 
which one, cause there's like so 
many... Oh here we go.

AARON
Oh great. Let's see.

AMY
So you're going to be eating your 
words.

AARON
Oh good.

AMY
You ready?

AARON
Yeah, I'm ready.

AMY
Okay, get ready. Black friend.

AARON
That is you with a white friend and 
that is a black waiter pouring your 
water.

AMY
Let me find another one. Oh my 
phone died. I'm going to let you 
get back to doctoring.
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AARON
Ah, thanks.

AMY
I'll talk to your...

AARON
Sheryl.

AMY
Sheryl, about when we can meet 
again.

AARON
Great.


